I concur with the Department of Planning, Industry and the Environment's evaluation that the additional lots are fine, but the originally proposed $1 million contribution to the community is essential as it was part of the original consent, and that the proposed traffic changes of left in-left out of Awabakal Road are inadequate. Further to these last two points, the community fund should be expanded to include finance for a conservation fence surrounding the protected area - given that these areas are utterly worthless for wildlife in the face of the additional cats, foxes and dogs that will be associated with the new development. This should be coupled with a translocation to restore the wildlife that originally occurred in the area. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Secondly, the traffic management proposal of traffic lights on Awabakal is still inadequate given the number of vehicles that will by-pass the traffic lights when heading into Nords Wharf from the north. Speed calming devices should be placed along Nords Wharf Road and a footpath along Government Road with zebra crossing created to enable children to walk safely to school. We currently have cars flying over the crest of the hill near the junction with Nords Wharf Road and Government Road, to the extent that they lock up their brakes upon reaching the intersection. Children walking home from school have to dodge such speeding vehicles. 
Finally, in light of the bushfires of 2019/2020 in NSW, it seems risky to have an estate with one entry/exit in such close proximity to bushland. Some provision for fire fighting along the southern boundary seems pertinent and wise. 
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